
Van Nuys Airport August 2014, Volume 5, Issue 5

Upcoming Calendar
August 13, 2014
United Chambers State of the
County Luncheon

September 2, 2014
Citizens Advisory Council
(CAC) Meeting 

September 10, 2014
United Chambers Meet and
Greet your LAPD Captain

September 17, 2014
United Chambers Annual
Mayor's Luncheon

October 2, 2014 
Justice Armand Arabian
Leaders In Public Service
Luncheon 
 
October 3, 2014
VICA Business Forecast
Conference

October 7, 2014
Citizens Advisory Council
(CAC) Meeting 

October 12, 2014
Taste of Encino

October 18, 2014
Granada Hills High School
Career Fair

October 19, 2014
Sherman Oaks Street Fair

November 4, 2014
Citizens Advisory Council
(CAC) Meeting

November 8, 2014
Team LAWA – Clean-Up Day
(GSFVC) 
 
November 9, 2014
Valley Village Walk/Run 
 
December 1, 2014
Team LAWA – One
Generation Food Drive
 
December 2, 2014
Van Nuys Airport Association
Meeting

Quick Links ...
Van Nuys Airport Homepage

Noise Information

Aviation Careers Education (ACE)
Academy 

Tenant Corner
If you wish to submit a video
or information for the
FlightTracks newsletter, please
submit your information to
dsanchez@lawa.org.

  

Greetings to all!

We are through the first half of the
year, and as we look at what's
taken place, it’s been a year of
remarkable progress.  This edition
of Flight Tracks will catalog some
of the important developments
and events so far – and it’s clear
how much community matters.
 
One promising bright spot is the Prop Park or the "Park at VNY" as
it's been recently rebranded, broke ground in June.  Some
hangars have already been re-set onto their long-term pads, and
we expect more to be moved in the coming months.  The propeller
community, so important to the history of VNY, will finally have an
location dedicated to propeller-based planes.
 
In addition to the work we do with our aviation partners, we also
work with our surrounding communities to ensure that we are
being a “good neighbor”.  A big part of this is involves airport
operations and our responsibility to the surrounding communities
to mitigate impacts of an airport.  We have long-established
programs to monitor and report noise levels, and we will continue
to encourage pilots to Fly Friendly.  We also work closely with local
trade and community groups to strengthen these important
relationships.  Lastly, our ongoing partnership with the Citizens
Advisory Council (CAC) helps to inform community
representatives of this body so that they may in turn keep other
constituents in the know. 
 
All of us strive to make VNY one of the busiest, yet friendliest,
general aviation (GA) airports in the nation – and when we work
together, amazing things happen.

Jess L. Romo, A.A.E.
Airport Manager

Van Nuys Airport Breaks Ground on New
Propeller Park 

A significant event for the thriving local aviation community.

On June 23, government officials, LAWA Executive Directors, and
aviation enthusiasts attended the groundbreaking ceremony for
the Propeller Park (already affectionately shortened to “the Park”),
a $21-million, 30-acre propeller aircraft facility which will
consolidate piston-driven planes and businesses into a full-
service aviation community at Van Nuys Airport.

The new facility is located on the old Air National Guard site.
Construction will be completed in phases: the first phase includes
the relocation of more than 70 existing hangars, building
accommodations for 24 new hangars and street improvements
along Balboa. This phase is expected to wrap up by March 31,
2015. The Park’s target completion date is December 31, 2018; it
will include its own terminal, maintenance services, flight schools,
space for historic aircraft, a restaurant, a self-service fuel station,
and aircraft wash rack.

The Park is a significant development that is both a testament to
the thriving state of the local aviation community, as well as an
investment in its future. At the ceremony, Councilwomen Nury
Martinez said, “The airport is an important part of the Van Nuys
and Valley family. By continuing to create middle class jobs both
inside and outside of the airport, it remains an important
component to our local economic revitalization and is a testament
to what we can develop locally.”

Pacoima-based Pacific Aviation is the developer building the
propeller park. For more information on the Park, please visit
www.theparkvny.com. 

Fly Friendly, Fly Quiet: Enlisting our partners
in our noise abatement efforts

VNY just handed out Friendly Flier Awards to the companies most
compliant with our Fly Friendly/Quiet Departure Program
standards. 

When it comes to airports and the communities surrounding them,
a good neighbor is a quiet neighbor – and that’s something that all
of us at Van Nuys Airport take very seriously. We try to enlist the
help of our tenants and general aviation partners to help us keep
the airport running as smoothly and quietly as possible. Reducing
airport noise has long been a priority for VNY: in 1994, the
voluntary Fly Friendly/Quiet Departure Program was established to
address the community’s concern about airport noise. We
established the Fly Friendly Program, giving awards to the general
aviation companies in compliance with our noise abatement
policies. 

Only companies with at least 60 southbound jet departures during
the previous year were considered, and the award’s criteria are
strict: No violations of any of our three major noise abatement
ordinances and compliance of 99% or greater with the voluntary
No Early Turn and the Fly Friendly/Quiet Departure Programs.

All in all, 25 companies made the cut: 

2013 Friendly Flyer Award Repeat Winners: 

Airbar, LLC 
Clay Lacy Aviation 
Dreamline Aviation, LLC 
Flexjet 
Flight Options 
Glenbrook Capital Logistics, LLC 
JetSuite 
NetJets 
Space Exploration Technologies 
Travel Management Company, Ltd 
Tutor-Saliba Corporation 
TWC Aviation 
West Coast Charters, LLC 
XOJET, Inc. 

2013 Friendly Flyer Award First-Time Winners: 

Air Lease Corporation 
Aviation Consultants, Inc. 
AVJET Corporation 
Blue Sky 45, LLC 
Executive Jet Management, Inc. 
Mid America Jet, Inc.
Oakmont Corporation 
Raspberry Consulting, LLC 

Silver Air 
Trans-Exec Air Service, Inc. 
Worldwide Jet Charter, LLC 

This program is a great example of what we can accomplish when
we’re all working together, we’re proud to work with so many
conscientious and respectful companies.

Bringing Leaders
Together To Push the
Aviation Business
Forward

VNY hosted the NBAA Regional
Conference on June 26, 2014 

Aviation industry executives,
leaders and innovators, along
with key local business principals, attended the NBAA Regional
Conference, held at Van Nuys Airport on June 26, 2014. The event
brought together current and prospective business aircraft owners,
operators, manufacturers, customer and other industry personnel
for networking, educational forums and exhibits designed to give
an overview of how business aviation helps companies grow.
 
The conference is a “prestige event” that is traditionally held at
some of the best airports and FBOs in the nation, so it was an
honor for VNY to host the meeting. The regional focus allows
exhibitors and attendees to meet with existing customers, new
prospects and colleagues to share ideas and learn about the
policies and regulations of a particular geographic area.
 
More than103 exhibitors/static displays were on site, including
major VNY tenants such as T. Brennan Inc., Castle and Cooke
Aviation, Clay Lacy Aviation, Signature Flight Support, and TWC
Aviation. Of course, Van Nuys Airport participated with a booth as
well.
 
Attendance was estimated to top 2,000. We’re sure that many
important new business developments and relationships were
forged at the conference, and we’ll keep you up-to-date on
important news and details.
 
To learn more, visit http://www.nbaa.org/

TENANT CORNER

A New Initiative to Promote Airfield Safety at
VNY

Introducing “Bottom Line, Don’t Cross the Red Line,” developed to
keep tenants and their visitors aware and secure.

Promoting airport safety is a top priority at Van Nuys Airport (VNY).
 One of the many steps taken to ensure the safety and security of
individuals conducting business at VNY was to launch the “Bottom
Line, Don’t Cross the Red Line” awareness campaign.  This
campaign is a reminder to all airport tenants and guests to remain
inside the red leasehold lines when visiting VNY. Red surface
painted lines are what depict the boundaries of a tenant’s
leasehold.
Tenants should make contact with their visitors at the tenant’s
pedestrian or vehicle gate, and under “positive control”, escort the
visitor to the respective facility, hangar or aircraft tie down area.
Gate codes or clickers should never be given to visitors. 

Remember: 
•    Remain on your leasehold
•    Do not leave visitors unattended.
•    Do not cross the red line without an MVOP or proper escort.
•    When in doubt – Call Ops (818) 442-6506

Following these simple guidelines will increase overall
operational safety and create a pleasant VNY experience for the
tenant and visitor.

Preparing the Next Generation of
Aviation/Aerospace Professionals

Van Nuys Airport’s ACE Academy gave local students “hands-on”
education about careers in aviation.

The future of our local aviation community depends on engaging
our youth -- showing them how rewarding a career in the field can
be, and giving them practical guidance about opportunities and
career paths. That’s what the Aviation Careers Education (ACE)
Academy is all about. 

This summer, VNY hosted two sessions of the ACE Academy, a
free, week-long program developed to pique the interests of
students. The middle school program ran from July 14 – 18, and
the session for high school students ran from July 28 – August 1.

The program provided opportunities to see a variety of aviation
professionals, in action, on the job. Students visited more than 15
different locations, including JPL (Jet Propulsion Laboratory) in
Pasadena, Long Beach Airport, Los Angeles International Airport,
the Museum of Flying in Santa Monica, the Ronald Reagan
Library, and of course the Van Nuys Airport. Students got the
chance to have meaningful, one-on-one interactions with
professionals, where they were able to questions and seek
guidance on pursuing a career in the aviation/aerospace
industries. 

If you know a local student with aviation aspirations, it’s never too
early to get them thinking about next year’s ACE Academy. Each
session admits 25 students, and we receive many more
applications than there are available spots; priority is given to
students in the neighboring areas of VNY, as well as those
students with a true desire to learn about the aviation industry. 

The dates for the 2015 ACE Academy have been announced!
Middle School ACE Academy: July 13-17, 2015
High School ACE Academy: July 27-31, 2015

For additional information, contact the VNY Public and Community
Relations Office at 818-442-6526.

Team LAWA Is Making
a Difference in the
Community

Two local events gave employees
the opportunity to display their
civic pride and help local
organizations.

Many of the employees and
tenants at Van Nuys Airport are committed to public service, and
“give back” to the community whenever they can. At two recent
events, that commitment was on full display as volunteers came
out to support local organizations.

On May 17, 2014, the Theodore Payne Foundation for Wild
Flowers and Native Plants held a volunteer event at their beautiful
facility in Sun Valley. The foundation’s mission is to promote,
preserve and restore California landscapes, and habitats.
Participants got involved in planting, spreading mulch, and
weeding. On hand were employees from Mid Continent
Instruments, MP Aero, and Van Nuys Airport. 

Team LAWA also participated in Operation Gratitude, a non-profit
that shows appreciation for both Active Duty and Veteran military
officers. On June 22, volunteers attended an event where they
assembled care packages to send to troops deployed overseas as
well as their children, First Responders, Veterans and Wounded
Warriors. Our own Team LAWA joined a volunteer force of over
500 strong, and they prepared 5,423 care packages and created
1,505 paracord survival bracelets.

If you're interested in participating, in future Team LAWA events
don't hesitate to contact the Van Nuys Airport Public and
Community Relations office via email, VNYPR@LAWA.org or by
calling (818) 442-6526. 

Aviation Career Day (ACD) Is a Big Success,
Attracting More than 1,400 Students

The one-day event was filled with exhibits and displays to get
students excited about careers in aviation.

On May 2, 2014, VNY hosted the ninth annual The Sky’s The

Limit: Aviation Career Day, enticing 1,400 local students to come
and tour the airport, view unique exhibits, and learn more about
potential careers. The event was cohosted by MP Aero, Los
Angeles City Councilmember Nury Martinez, and The Valley
Economic Council.

Some of the most popular exhibits and displays included two U.S
Navy F-18 Fighter Jets, two Condor Squadron’s AT-6, the Los
Angeles Fire Department Air Rescue Unit, the Los Angeles Sheriff
Department and VNY tenants including Aerolease, Clay Lacy,
TWC and Signature Flight Support.

Judging from the response of both students and community
leaders, the event was a success. “I’m proud to see so many
enthusiastic young people interested in Aviation Career Day,” said
Los Angeles City Councilmember Nury Martinez (CD-6). VNY
Manager Jess Romo added, “Educational opportunities like
today’s event allow our youth to explore the many career options
available to them."

VNY Airport Guide,
Dee Lewis, Retires

A cherished employee is opening
an exciting new chapter of her life.

It is with mixed emotions that we
announce the retirement of VNY
Airport Guide Dee Lewis. For nine
years, she’s been an integral part
of Public and Community Relations as a friendly, resourceful
professional, often seen as the “face” of the airport. She’s made a
difference here and inspired so many of us with her caring
demeanor and her charitable pursuits.

Dee has enjoyed a long and successful career in aviation,
beginning with her job as a Flight Attendant for American Airlines
(AA). Dee never intended for her job as a Flight Attendant to
become a career, but, as she put it, “I got hooked on the aviation
industry!” She was a Flight Attendant for eight years, and moved
into AA management, where she spent 25 years.

She joined VNY in 2005 as an Airport Guide I. Dee is such an
outgoing individual, it’s no surprise to learn that her favorite parts
of her job are working with her colleagues and interacting with the
public. She says her favorite memory is of the 2006 Gault Street
Elementary School Holiday Party. This event lit a spark for Dee, as
it was when she first realized how much involvement the airport
has in the community. Dee recalls that “in addition to bringing
Santa Claus to the middle school students, we also gave gifts to
each student.”  

We’re sad to see her go, but we know Dee will continue to do
good and touch lives in her post-retirement life. Dee is involved
with international charity work that provides medical and dental
care for the neediest children; she plans on returning to Cambodia
to assist with more dental and medical clinics. She also plans to
travel for personal pleasure, with visits to the Galapagos Islands,
Ireland, and London to spend time with her stepson. As if all this
wasn’t enough, Dee will be a docent at the Music Center. 

Join us in wishing Dee congratulations – and we heartily implore
her to visit us often!

About Van Nuys Airport:

VNY is one of three airports owned and operated by Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), a self-supporting branch of
the City of Los Angeles, governed by a seven-member Board of Airport Commissioners who are appointed by the
mayor and approved by the Los Angeles City Council.

One of the world's busiest general aviation airports, VNY serves as a valued San Fernando Valley resource,
providing ongoing leadership in general aviation, business and community service. Dedicated to noncommercial air
travel, VNY had over 270,000 operations in 2013. More than 100 businesses are located on the 730-acre airport,
including five major fixed-base operators and numerous aviation service companies.

Annually, the airport contributes approximately $1.3 billion to the Southern California economy and supports over
12,000 jobs. In addition, VNY provides programs to benefit local residents, along with educational initiatives and
aviation-related career and training opportunities. For more information, visit www.lawa.org/vny, follow us at
Facebook.com/VNYOfficial or Twitter.com/VanNuysAirport.

As a covered entity under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, the City of Los Angeles does not discriminate
on the basis of disability and, upon request, will provide reasonable accommodation to ensure equal access to its
programs, services, and activities. Alternative formats in large print, braille, audio, and other forms (if possible) will be
provided upon request.
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